
  
 

Village Council Summary of Meeting 
October 27, 2015 
Meeting Video 

 

• Under the consent agenda, Council approved a resolution reappointing Fred 
Engelfried to the Planning and Zoning Board and the Board of Adjustment. 

• Nicole Dunstan from the Pinehurst Business Partners presented information 
about their Christmas marketing plan in the Village Center.  

• Council discussed the noise issue from Highway 211 in the Donald Ross 
neighborhood and determined to work as partners with the Donald Ross 
neighborhood and the NCDOT on this particular issue. 

• The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee presented their 
recommendations to the Village Council for implementing the Bicycle and 
Pedestrian Plan and Council formed a consensus to proceed with the 
recommendations.  

• Council approved a motion authorizing the Mayor or her designee to execute 
the contract amendment for Fire Protection Services with the County of Moore 
and approved Ordinance 15-19 amending the budget for the Village of 
Pinehurst for Fire Department Emergency Response Services. 

• John Frye, Director of Financial Services, presented the financial statements for 
the quarter ended September 30, 2015. 

• Natalie Dean, Assistant Village Manager, presented the FY 2015 Annual 
Performance Report. 

• Jeff Batton, Assistant Village Manager, presented the Risk Management 
Committee’s annual report and Council approved a motion to authorize the 
Mayor or her designee to execute a contract for employee medical and vision 
insurance with Blue Cross Blue Shield of North Carolina and a contract for 
employee dental insurance with Principal for calendar year 2016. 
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